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Newsletter 15 February 2019 

Kia Ora 
Konichiwa, our year 7 and 8 students; Luke,   
Thomas, Sam and Mitchell have begun learning 
Japanese, along with their peers from the Country 
school’s programme- Knapdale, Otama, Te Tipua 
and Waikaka.  This term they meet on Tuesday’s at 
Otama School. 
We welcome Martin Hazelwood (Year 6) and his 
family to Waikaia School, along with a new teaching 
staff member Mrs Michelle Houghton. Michelle will 
support Miss Bailey Burr in the Junior Room one 
day a week as a beginning teacher mentor.   Mrs 
Victoria Buchanan is helping with our Waiata    
practice for the Mataura Cultural Festival (7th 
March) 
We would like to thank Mrs Brenda Thompson for 
her service as our school cleaner, and wish her the 
best for whatever she chooses next. (see advert to 
the right) 
Parents will have received a bombardment of      
information on school sores (Impetigo) this week.  It 
is vital that we are all super vigilant checking for this 
highly contagious infection, as it spreads so quickly 
and can only be treated by antibiotics.  Children 
who have already had impetigo are more likely to be 
reinfected. Many of our students contracted school 
sores over the christmas break. 
Next week the school parents prepare for this years 
major fundraiser- The Waikaia School Family Trail 
Bike Ride.  Held at Glenaray on the 23rd and 24th 
February. All hands on deck! As a small school it is 
important we all share the load.  Please contact  
Megan Horrell or Stacey Cunningham for more    
information on ways you can help. 
Ka Kite 
Joslyn Henry 

UPCOMING DIARY DATES 
Term 1 
21 Feb Trail Bike Ride Main Set-up – PM 
23-24 Feb Family Trail Bike Ride Fundraiser 
27 Feb Home & School Meeting 
1 Mar Waimea Athletics (postponement 
 date Mon 4 Mar) 
7 Mar Mataura  Cultural Festival 
15 Mar Life Education Bus 
15-26 Apr School Holidays 

Waikaia School Cleaner Vacancy 
Our wonderful school is on the look out 

for a daily cleaner to join our team  
(after school hours). 

 

Please contact Principal Jos Henry for 
any information regarding the cleaners 
position and a copy of the cleaners job 
description either by phone or emailing 

principal@waikaia.school.nz  

Applications close 3pm 
Thursday 21 February 2019. 

      Meet Martin  
Martin came from Woodend, North 

Canterbury. He came down for a 

change of scenery. He turns 11 in 

March. He has a little brother called 

William. Martin plays rugby and, he 

likes to ride his motorbike. He also 

likes to fish and hunt. He is quite fast 

and enjoys sprints. His dad has a  

couple of dogs. Martin is looking    

forward to the School Motorbike ride.   



 

 

Mobile Library Timetable 

Waikaia School 

Thursday 21 February 2019 

9am - 10.30am 

Please return all children’s books back to 

school or send a note to renew them. 

 

Six Waikaia Volunteer Fire Brigade members 

are participating in the Sky Tower Stair        

Challenge 2019. Help them raise money for  

Leukaemia and Blood Cancer NZ  

Gore Chimney Cleaning 

Doug will be in Waikaia and the surrounding    

district carrying out the yearly clean and check 

of Wood/Coal fires. 

Dates: Monday 25th Feb to Friday 1st Mar 

2019 

Contact: Doug or Robyn 03 2081122 Home 

    Doug 02102301236 Mobile 

No Quiz this month at the 

Waikaia Hotel 


